
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term TWO Week 10      

6 July 2017 

UPCOMING DATES 
July 6  Celebration Assembly, Rooms 3 & 4. 11.30am 
July 7  Last day of term 2. 
   Cool Kids Wheels Afternoon. Postponed to next term . 
   Caught Behaving Intelligently $100 Draw. 
July 24  Term 3 Starts. 
Aug 1  Edgewater School performing for Waihi East. 
Aug 2  Matariki Showcase 11am 
Aug 3  Matariki Showcase 11am 
Aug 4  Matariki Showcase 6pm 
   Fire brigade visit 
   Life Education Trust visiting. 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS 

PB4L 
PB4L is coming - We are at the beginning of this exciting journey.   

What is it? 
Positive Behaviour for Learning. 

STARLAB 
StarLab visited a few weeks ago and we all had an amazing experience. 
Please don’t forget to pay $4 per child for our awesome StarLab experience. 

FULL SCHOOL CONCERT 
We are so excited to be bringing you all a 'Matariki Learning Showcase!' - pop it on your calen-
dar...Tues 2nd Aug and Wed 3rd Aug 11am show at the Waihi Baptist Church hall, and Thursday 
4th at August 6pm!!  Koha donation at the door. ALL welcome. 

EPro8 
Congratulations to our team of Braydon B, Alyssa A, Izzy B and Micah F 
for getting 5th at the EPro8 Challenge in Morrinsville last week. They 
qualified for the Waikato finals in Hamilton being held today.  
W have just had word that they came 5th out of 80 teams– Kamau te 
wehi! 
 

Kia ora Koutou,  
The end of term 2 is upon us.  It has been a very busy term with lots of trips, events, sports, fundraising, 
etc.  A huge thank you to all our parents and whanau that have supported us with supervision, transport 
and help.  Without you, we cannot do the 'extras' that make the learning journey more exciting.  
  
Next term looks to be another busy term beginning with our show case of our learning around Maori leg-
ends.  Put aside some time in week 2 to come view one of the showings.   
We welcome Mrs. Jade Chapman who is continuing in Room 1 for the rest of the year and congratulate 
Mr. McGougan who has taken the opportunity to teach in another school for a couple of terms, taking an 
awesome opportunity to gain valuable knowledge, ideas and new ways of doing things.  Good luck, we 
can't wait to hear everything you will have to share with us next year! 
  
The last couple of weeks we have been talking about and practicing our emergency drills.  The students 
have been awesome showing us how sensible and calmly they can carry out the necessary actions for 
each drill.  The practices always highlight areas we need to tweak or address.  These drills have high-
lighted the importance of parents and visitors signing in.  If we were to have a real emergency we are 
responsible for anyone on school grounds... if we do not know you are here we will not know to look for 
you in an emergency.   If you are spending time in the classes helping, or helping around the grounds 
etc., PLEASE SIGN IN AND OUT at the office.  
  
Senior School (kotuku) teachers have had a busy few weeks finalizing assessment, data etc. and writing 
mid year reports. These will be coming home tomorrow and early next term Kotuku parents will be invit-
ed to meet with the teachers.  A reminder to our Junior School parents that reporting and teacher meet-
ings happen around the time each child has a 6 month or 1 year, respectively, anniversary at 
school.  Outside of these formal meetings, if you wish to discuss or meet with your child's' teacher, just 
call or email to set up an appointment.  
  
Have a great break from school, rest up and stay warm!  
 
Nga mihi nui 
Zac 



Introducing Sanette van Vollenstee 
 
Sanette is a Social Worker in schools (SWiS). She can work  
alongside children and their families, teachers, RTLBs and  
community agencies to achieve positive outcomes for children  
currently in Years 1-8. 
Examples of needs/concerns families might require support with... 
 
* Child’s integration into a new school. 
* School attendance. 
* Helping children manage emotions and behavior. 
* Children and families experiencing grief, loss or trauma. 
* Family relationships, step parenting and blended families. 
* Behaviour/discipline concerns and parenting support. 
* Children and families experiencing health problems or a disability. 
* Children requiring skills to manage their classroom preparedness and personal property.   
* Children and their families experiencing financial hardship, and lack of support or resources. 
 
The school can refer your child to Sanette (the SWiS service) or you can self-refer by phoning 
Sanette on 07 862 7521 or 021 241 7408. 

PRINCIPALS AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who were the second recipients of Our New Principal’s 
Awards today targeting desirable behaviours in our School. This term teachers are looking out 
for students who are; kind and caring, resilient or respectful. 
 
Resilience awards went to; Fabian B, Hunter P, Mateo C, Unique S, Mikayla C-G, Louise W. 
 
Kind and Caring awards went to: Sam B, Aubree L, Isabelle C, Emma T, Aaliyah T, Willow H, 
Jake P, Rian M, Aaliyah H, Cody H, Alize H. 
 
Respect Awards went to; Evah C, Ata K, Jahrel T, Blake S, Jazmine J. 

WHEELIE DAY 
 

Wheelie day has been postponed to next 
term due to the bad weather forecast to-

morrow and saturated fields. 

THANK YOU 
Thanks to all the parents who returned the 2nd  ‘HAVE 
YOUR SAY’ survey forms. It’s not too late to send 
them in if you still have yours at home. 
We are in the process of collating the data and gather-
ing student voice to add to it and we look forward to 
sharing our findings with you next term. 



Matariki  
Community  
Celebration  

Concert 



Yesterday after school me and Tahlia and Arleearna went to dancing and after dancing we 
went to Arleearna’s Nana’s shop. 
By Willow H, room 6 age 5. 

Electives 



LOST  &  FOUND 
Fidget Spinners  x 6. 
Please see Sharon 
and describe them.  
If they match they are 
yours. 
 
 
 
 
1 blue inhaler-
Ventolin. 
 
Several watches and 
jewelry. 
 
1 size 12 school uni-
form polo shirt found 
at the rugby club. 
 
Please see the office 
to claim. 

NETBALL DRAW     Saturday 8th July  2017   
DUTY: EAST SCHOOL 

 
9.00  Court 4  East Galaxy(yr 4 & 5)v    Waikino Warriors 
9.50  Court 4  East Shine (yr 5) v    Whanga mini ferns  
10.40 Court 4  East Stars(yr 6)  v   Whanga Dynamite 
11.25 Court 2  East Suns(yr 3)  v  Waimata 
11.25 Court 5  East Rockets(rm 1) v Beach Pearls 
EVENTS CENTRE 
10.00 Court 3  East Sunrise(yr 1 & 2) v  Waikino Wrigglers  
Please be at the courts at least 20 minutes before game start time. 
SUBS are now overdue. 
Subs for Year 6 team is $44 per player.  
Subs for the East Shine and Galaxy is $33 per player. 
Subs  for the East Suns and Rockets is $15 per player. 
Please pay to the East School office. 

 
DUTY: East is on duty this week. 
8.45-10 East Galaxy 
10-11 East Shine 
11-12 East Stars 
12-finish East Suns & East Rockets 

SPORTS NOTICES  

SOCCER 
Year 5/ 6. Fridays at Waihi College top field. Be there by 3.20pm for a 3.30 start. 
Soccer fees are $10 each. Please pay to East  School office. 
Year 1-4. Tuesdays at Waihi Beach school. This has finished for the year. Well done to all play-
ers and Thanks to all the parents who coached, refereed and provided transport. We couldn’t 
have teams with out you!! 

NEWSLETTER SCAVENGER HUNT 
Answer the questions below.  Fill in your child’s 
names and sign. Place in the box in the office. 
 
There will be one lucky draw for a Scholastic book 
voucher for every Scavenger Hunt. 
 
1. What is the new date of the Tapuwae tournament? 

 
A._____________________ 
 
2. What is the name of our new SWiS? 
 
A._____________________ 
 
3. What is the name of the competition that a small group of           

our students went to in Morrinsville last week? 
 
A._____________________ 
 
 
 
Child’s Name:___________________Parent Signature:_____________________ 

LAST WEEKS 
WINNER: 

 
Judah M 

 
See Sharon for 
your voucher. 

Tapuwae Tournament 
Tapuwae was postponed this week due to the weather. The tournament will now be played on 
July 27th ( week 1, term 3) 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Parawai School Golden Jubilee  
We warmly invite all past pupils, staff, BOT, PTA and 
parents to join us in celebrating 50 years of education 
at Parawai Primary School on Friday 27th October and 
Saturday 28th October 2017. 
For a registration form or more information please 
phone 07 8688117 or email administra-
tion@parawai.school.nz.   
 

Do you want to make a difference in a child’s life? 
The Ministry for Vulnerable Children, Oranga Tamariki 
is currently looking for people in this area who can offer 
safe, caring, stable homes for young people in need of 
short term care, time out over weekends and/or holi-
days, or a home for life. 
Our team will support you to understand and manage 
the challenges of fostering a young person, and we will 
be there with you to celebrate the successes. 
You may be surprised; you could be just the right per-
son to offer your care to a young person who needs 
you! 
If you are interested in finding out more, or know some-
one who may be interested, or if you think you might be 
able to help in 
some other way 
then we would 
love to hear from 
you! 
Please call John-
son Taoho, Man-
ager Caregiver 
Support Waikato 
Region, on 07 957 4740 or  
email Johnson.Taoho@mvcot.govt.nz 

mailto:administration@parawai.school.nz
mailto:administration@parawai.school.nz
mailto:Johnson.Taoho@mvcot.govt.nz


THANKS TO OUR GREAT SUPPORTERS 
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